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HEDGEHOG NEWS APRIL 2022 

 
Welcome spring and summer in Burton Fleming. Lots of hedgehogs are 
coming out of hibernation, looking for mates and food supplies. 
 
If you are able to keep your hedgehog food stations, in and around the 
village, running with plenty of water and food to ensure our hedgehogs 
have plenty to eat and drink, it would be very much appreciated. We still 
have two houses available if anyone would like one for their garden. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ADVICE ON WHAT TO DO WITH A HEDGEHOG IN NEED OF HELP 
 

As well as providing access to roam, here are some other things to do to 
help hedgehogs: 

 
Before using a strimmer, make sure the area to cut is clear. 

For a couple of days after applying wood preservative at ground    
level, protect your work from hedgehogs who like to lick it! It 

makes them very poorly. 
Stop or reduce the amount of pesticides and poisons used. 
Move piles of rubbish to a new site before burning them. 

Ensure netting is kept at a safe height. 
Check compost heaps before digging a fork in. 

Cover drains and deep holes. 
Ensure there is an easy route out of ponds and pools. 

A hedgehog lying in the sun wobbling as it walks or with flies around 
it needs help. Use a gardening glove to collect it up, bring it    

indoors in a cardboard box and cover with an old fleece or towel. 
Call Ali 0773 405 3699, Jo 0771 755 2624 or Debbie & Ben       

0779 147 3576 for assistance.  
 
Thanking you all for supporting Burton Fleming Hedgehogs. 
 
Ali Blyth 
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Items for publication in the May issue should reach me by 25/04/22 
Contact Carly and Rob Webb 

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Should you wish to report any      
concerns, make comments, or submit 

items for discussion at future   
meetings, please do not hesitate to 

contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) 
during office hours on the following 

details:  
Tel: 07542874957 

Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk  

Parish Councillor contact  
numbers: 

Keith Wells   470280   

Jill Hairsine  470233 

Julia Jackson  470523 

Carol Skelton  470409 

Brenda Southwell  470349 

Stephen Wells  470256 

Richard Hayton  470941 

Sarah King    470899 
Andrew Marr (contactable 
through the Clerk) 

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Events  
An application was made to ERYC’s 
Queen’s Jubilee Community Fund for 
the sum of £500. The application 
was successful and the funds are to 
be split between the Village Hall 
event and the Street Party event. 

This issue has been kindly sponsored by  
Scenic View Holiday Park 
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SUNFLOWER COMPETITION 

 
We hope you are sowing your sunflower seeds, there will 
be several types of entry so all the family can take part. 
Also marrow and pumpkin competitions are planned; all   
details will be out in a future newsletter. 

JUST KEEP GROWING!!!!!!! 
 

The hall is now open for all activities, restrictions will no longer apply. 
However government guidance on Covid-safe measures will continue to 
be observed. We will still maintain well-ventilated spaces, voluntary   
social distancing with hand sanitising stations, choice on face coverings, 
and more frequent cleaning. 
 
March 2022 Lottery Winners 
1st Prize D. Joy   £25   
2nd Prize D. Townend   £15 
3rd Prize Dave England  £10   
4th Prize Yvonne Brown  £5 
      
BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT – HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL 
 
Thank you to all contributors and helpers! You are supporting your 
village hall which is your community centre and used as a meeting place 
for many activities. You can pay monthly, half-yearly or yearly. The 
profits from this, pay mainly for the INSURANCE of the hall, and other 
expenses. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the 
Post Office. You may pay by Bank Transfer as below. 
We have 6 collectors in the village so please ring me if you would like to 
be added to their list - 07860 478867 
Account Name: BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL 
Sort Code: 20-75-92 
Account No: 60231185 
Contact Kate Mercer (470556) if you are partaking for the first time 
for a personal number or numbers. 
 
The last coffee morning was again enjoyed by all and we raised £180.00, 
thanks go out to all the stallholders, & kitchen staff.  Also we received 
local donations for the bric-a-brac and book stall which we are always 
very grateful for.  
 

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS –  

APRIL 2022 

7 

We are looking for helpers for the vintage/classic car 
day at the village hall, on Sunday 12th June between 
10.30am and 3.30pm. All proceeds for the children’s  
playground. 
 
We need helpers to serve food and hot drinks. 
 
We also need tombola prizes. 
 
And lastly, cakes, tray bakes, scones, buns etc to serve 
on the day. 
 
If anyone can help with any of the above, please contact 
Sue Kirven on 07930 672215 or 01262 470628 
 
The next meeting to organise the event is on Tuesday 
3rd May in the Burton Arms at 6.30pm. 
Thanks Sue  
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S CHURCH 

April  3rd 11am  Morning Prayer  Roger Askham 
FORDON 3rd   3pm  Holy Communion  Revd Barbara 
  10th  11am   PALM SUNDAY  Revd Barbara 
                   Benefice service - Meet at 10.45 at the Burton Arms 
 
HOLY WEEK SERVICES 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday Compline on Zoom - Contact Pat Harvey 
for the link. 
Maundy Thursday   7pm   Ad Hoc Singers at Kilham Mozart 
Good Friday            2pm   Meditation at Wold Newton Revd Barbara 
Holy Saturday   8pm   Service of Light at Rudston Revd Glyn 
Easter Day   11am   Easter Day Celebration Revd Barbara 
  24th     NO SERVICE 
 
On Easter Monday, there will be an opportunity to decorate some eggs 
and roll them - 2 groups - under 5s and 5 - 11 years. Do come along, it 
will be fun and there are prizes!!! Coffee/tea/juice and cake also      
available. Meet at the church at 1.30pm, eggs and colouring pens     
provided. 
 
POPINS  at 10am each Tuesday morning. 
 
A FEW WORDS FROM ME 
First of all, a profound apology for not mentioning Ukraine in my last 
letter. The news-sheet had gone to print before all the turmoil broke 
out. Needless to say we have been praying for them daily.  
Sometimes, it’s difficult to know exactly what to say about a certain 
situation and I feel like that at the moment.  
I know I should be able to offer some deep, profound insight into the 
events of the past few weeks, but quite frankly, I’m astounded and 
shocked beyond belief at what is happening over there and in our world 
generally. I am appalled at the behaviour of the president of Russia, how 
he can decimate a sovereign, independent country is beyond belief. All 
we can do is pray and in the words of the prophet Isaiah chapter 35: 
verse 4: Say to those who have an anxious heart, “Be strong; fear not! 
Behold, your God will come with vengeance, with the recompense of God. 
He will come and save you”. I shall continue to pray for Ukraine and for 
our world which is so sad and war-torn in many other desperate places. 
Easter will soon be upon us, when we think of our Lord Jesus being     
accused, betrayed and beaten and hung on a cross to die, BUT God 
stepped in and we have the joy of Easter Day when Jesus was raised 
from the dead and promised eternal life to all believers. Throughout our 
troubled world, the light of Christ is a shining light of hope that will 
never be  extinguished. 
Love & blessings, 
Revd Barbara 
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All these monies go into our Improvement Fund. The toilet improvements 
are well on the way and we should like to thank all those who are still 
using the hall for their patience and understanding of the situation.   
 
DIARY for APRIL 2022 
 
Thursday 7th April - Whist Drive 2pm 
Saturday 9th April - Coffee Morning 10-11.30am 
Sunday 24th April - Burton Fleming/Wold Newton Charity Tractor Run in 
memory of Jane Robinson 
Wednesday 27th April – BAD APPLE THEATRE PRODUCTION -           
 ELEPHANT ROCK 7.30pm. Tickets £12 adults/£10 concessions/
£6 under 16’s. There will be a raffle. Box Office - 07860 478867 
 
MAY 2022 
 
Thursday 5th - Whist Drive 2pm 
Tuesday 10th - Parish Council Meeting 7pm 
Saturday 14th May - Coffee Morning 10-11.30am 
Wed 18th /Thurs 19th/Fri 20th  May - Private Booking 
 
JUNE 2022 
 
Thursday 2nd/Friday 3rd/Saturday 4th/Sunday 5th June - HER MAJESTY 
THE QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE. We shall be holding an exhibition 
of memorabilia of Burton Fleming and surrounding area in the Village 
Hall. Tea and cakes will be in good supply. The hall and surrounds will be 
decorated, and we hope to see and hear from as many people as possible. 
Please prepare any photos etc which you would like us to display. We 
should like to have them by Wednesday 1st June. 
Wednesday 8th  June - Cyclists 6-8pm 
Saturday 11th  June - Coffee Morning 
Sunday 12th June - Yesteryears Day 
Wednesday 22nd  June - Cyclists 6-8pm 
 
JULY 2022 
 
Thursday 7th - Whist Drive 7pm (evening) 
 
We are taking bookings so please don’t hesitate to contact us. 
HIRE Rates: £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non residents/£12ph for 
business etc and weddings by negotiation.   
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BURTON FLEMING PLATINUM JUBILEE  

STREET PARTY 
 

Saturday 4th June 2022 12pm to 3pm on Front Street,  

Burton Fleming 

 

Bring your table and chairs and your picnic and join in! 
Children’s entertainer  

Fancy Dress competition. Red, white and blue for kids. 50’s dress 

for adults. 

50’s music to dance to. 

Kid’s races and games. 

Afternoon tea and cake on the church green. 

Please come and join us! 

Thanks Sue 
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Bin Collections 

April’s bin collections will 

be: 

Green - Tues 12th/26th 

Mar         

Brown - Fri 1st/15th/29th 

Apr 

Blue - Tues 5th/19th Apr 

 

RUDSTON RASCAL’S  

PLAYGROUP 

 
The Playgroup is every Thursday   
morning 10-11.30am at Rudston Village 
Hall. Everyone welcome, £1 per child. 


